ANTHROPOLOGY AND SOCIOLOGY SECTION
PUBLICATIONS COMMITTEE
ALA Annual Meeting
Anaheim, CA
Saturday, June 23"

DRAFT Minutes

Present: Lesley Brown, Helen Clements, Erin Gratz, Hailey Mooney, Kimberly Pendell
Guests: Jennifer Darragh, Terry Epperson, Pauline Manaka

Absent: Jennifer Bowers, Kathleen Pickens-French, Beth Sheehan

Minutes of Previous Meeting
Approved with correction to the spelling of Kim Pendell’s name.

Website
The website continues as an excellent resource and nothing currently needs to be added or
changed.

Beth Sheehan and Adam Beauchamp keep the subject guide listings up to date. It was
suggested to ask Sally Willson Weimer to maintain the criminology subject guides.

Facebook
We are currently at 137 likes on Facebook.

A recent post promoting an article by an ANSS member was popular. We should continue
making these types of posts. This kind of recognition could also be a possible column for
Currents. Helen Clements volunteered to gather citations.

Anyone with ideas on what to post can send them to Erin Gratz. Other ideas for posts include
ACRL 2013 conference deadlines and Member for a Week profiles.

Currents

Hailey Mooney and Kathleen Pickens-French will start as the new co-editors with the upcoming
Fall issue. The previous co-editors, Jennifer Bowers and Lesley Brown, will support the
transition. The Fall deadline is October 15.

We need a Member Profile for the Fall issue. It would be nice to do a newer member. There
are currently no names in mind, but Lesley Brown will find a new member to profile. We will
also take recommendations for names of older members to profile. One possibility is Wade
Kotter, especially given his work in scholarly communications and with AAA. The Member
Profiles can be written by anyone who volunteers.



Kimberly Pendell volunteered to write the Tech Corner.

The Resource Review and Bibliography Committee is soliciting resources for review. Alexander
Street Press products such as Ethnography Online and Anthro Online were mentioned as
options. Helen Clements volunteered to review the Bibliography of Native North Americans for
the Fall issue, along with Sue McFadden, RRB chair. Hailey Mooney (possibly in conjunction
with Deborah Margolis) volunteered to review Sage Research Methods Online for the Spring
issue.

The Information Literacy and Instruction session also write a column.

The due date for articles for the Fall issue is not firm, but will be sometime in early October.
The Fall issue will be published in mid to late October.

Bruce Bachand expressed interest on ANSS-L about writing up a history of the section. This
could be a potential article.

The 40" anniversary event should be written up for an article. Terry Epperson would be a good
person to write this article.

Logo Project

The top 6 logos were voted on by the ANSS Executive Committee and we now have 3 chosen to
send forward to the ANSS membership via ANSS-L for a vote. Erin Gratz will put together a
virtual ballot for voting. After a new logo is chosen, we will move to an implementation phase.
The new logo will debut in the Fall issue of Currents. This will be an opportunity to change the
newsletter format. Hailey Mooney will ask if the MSU Libraries are able to provide graphic
design assistance for a new Currents template. The ANSS brochure and website may also need
to be updated with the new logo.

Committee Co-Chairs

Erin Gratz will continue on as co-chair and in her role as webmaster. Jennifer Bowers is
stepping down as co-chair of the committee and also as Currents co-editor. It worked well to
have the second committee co-chair serve simultaneously as Currents co-editor. Hailey
Mooney, incoming Currents co-editor, has volunteered as the new committee co-chair.

Respectfully submitted,
Hailey Mooney



